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Summary:

This report presents for scrutiny additional work carried out by KPMG Consultants in collaboration with the District Councils of Allerdale, Copeland, Eden and Carlisle in support of the Council’s preferred option of a Unitary Carlisle & Eden Council.  Subject to the comments of Overview & Scrutiny and the Executive, it will be considered by the Council on 20 February 2004 prior to a submission to the Boundary Committee on 23 February 2004.

Recommendations:

The Overview and Scrutiny Committees are recommended to comment to the Executive on the draft submission document appended.

Contact Officer:
Peter Stybelski
Ext:
 7001

1. Introduction
In responding to the Government’s proposals for directly elected Regional Government, the Overview and Scrutiny Committees have received the Boundary Committees draft recommendations and commented to the Executive.

The current position is that the Executive has worked in partnership with the four Northern Cumbrian Districts to strengthen the Council’s preferred option for Unitary structures should regional government go ahead.  To assist this process, KPMG have been retained by all four Districts to provide further support and evidence in support of the two North Cumbrian District pairings and to answer the challenges and questions raised by the Boundary Committee.  The report is not an independent assessment of all options, but a submission intended to address the concerns and issues set out in the Boundary Committee draft report as they relate to the option for the pairing of District Councils in North Cumbria.  A copy of the report from KPMG as it relates to Carlisle and Eden is attached.

Members should note that it has been produced by the Company to the tight time scale required by Regional Government Review.  In producing the draft submission, KPMG have received technical input from Officers.  The Leader and Deputy Leader have met with the company on behalf of the Executive to give their comments and to indicate the required style.  The result is a draft document written in the form of a submission from both Carlisle and Eden Councils, to the Boundary Committee.  This will assist Members in dealing with the matter and the Overview and Scrutiny Committees are requested to pass their comments to the Executive on 13 February for decision at the full Council on 20 February 2004.

2.
The Criteria 
In commenting on the draft submission, Members are reminded that the Boundary Committee will be looking for evidence, not previously put forward, that the district councils are aware of the issues in relation to the provision of strategic services and have proposals for how these might be addressed.  In addition, members will need to make a judgement of whether the evidence within the draft stage 3 submission meets the concerns identified in the Boundary Committee’s draft recommendations report and the criteria explained in the Boundary Committee’s Overview Report which accompanied the draft recommendations.

For ease of consideration the relevant section from the Boundary Committee Draft Recommendations Report are appended.

3. Recommendations
The Overview and Scrutiny Committees are recommended to comment to the Executive on the draft submission document appended.

Contact Officer:
Peter Stybelski
Ext:
 7001
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